
Appendix F



Re: File RZ000052 

Neighbourhood Consultation in Support of Cannabis Retail Rezoning Application 
Alternative Aromatics Ltd. 

522 Admirals Road, Esquimalt BC 

On April 1, 2019, an Open House was held from 5Pm to 7PM at 522 Admirals Road, 
Esquimalt BC, in support of an application to rezone the property to allow a Cannabis 
Retail Store. 

A public notice was mailed to surrounding residents by the Township on behalf of AA 
Ltd stating the date, time and place of the Open House, inviting attendance and 
offering an email address for comments and questions. None have been received as 
of this writing. 

Sandee Nahal, Manager of my Victoria store, and I were in attendance for the 
duration. 

A copy of the Open House invitation was displayed on the open front door and  
renderings of the proposed interior design were on the walls along with information 
about product, supply, staffing, safety and security (copies attached). 

Eight people dropped in during the Open House. Two were noncommittal and I was 
not able to not solicit any views from them other than a few mild wait-and-see 
comments. Five were supportive in their expressed views, including two board 
members of the Esquimalt United Church which is situated at the end of our block.  

Most attendees did not realize that all product must be purchased solely from the 
Provincial government, that no advertising of any sort is permitted and that, in 
general, government regulations are very prescriptive.  

I had a lengthy discussion with the eighth attendee, , 
esident of The Ovation, the condo building next door at 1315 Esquimalt 

Road. 

While  states that he is not opposed to the nature of my proposed 
business, he is greatly concerned that my clientele will complicate parking issues in 
the neighbourhood.  He stated that he feels all the street parking on the block should 
be posted as residential only and reserved for residents of his building and other 
dwellings. He feels that the parking spaces in the back of the building are not enough 
for a retail business that will presumably attract many customers. When I asked him 
what he thought of the Tim Horton’s coffee shop around the corner on Esquimalt 
Road that has no parking he said that their clientele are generally from a lower socio-
economic group and are less likely to need parking. 

I mentioned that in addition to VietNam Gardens, the restaurant next door, this space 
has had at least 4 previous incarnations as a restaurant and that their patrons may 
have parked for longer terms at any given time, but  did not find that 
relevant.  



 asked for assurance that we would not install bright lighting in the rear 
parking lot that would disturb residents of the Ovation. He also complained about the 
appearance of the gate that secures the driveway beside the building, stating that it 
was not reflective of a gentrifying neighbourhood. He also mentioned that he had 
driven by my store on Quadra St in Victoria and while he had not entered it he found 
its appearance tawdry. (Photo attached) 

In summation, all but one of the attendees expressed no particular concerns other 
than the expectation that store staff will be hyper vigilant about not selling to minors. 

 remarks about parking were the strongest sentiments we heard. 

The open House concluded at 7PM. 

Mary Anne Emmott 
April 2, 2019 
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